
 
 
March 4, 2019 
 
 
RE: SB 698, Letter of Support 
 
 
Dear Chair Monnes Anderson and Members of the Committee: 
 
Please accept this letter on behalf of the Oregon Psychological Association Diversity 
Committee.   
 
We are pleased to support SB 698, which would ensure that patients, providers and 
caregivers can read and understand medication labels by requiring pharmacies to provide 
container labels in both English and a language that the patient can read.  SB 698 will 
prevent harmful and costly adverse impacts to the 222,428 Oregonians who have limited 
English proficiency, and as a result, are currently unable to read the directions on their 
prescription drug containers.  It is common sense that if you cannot read your healthcare 
provider's directions as to proper administration of your medication, you have a substantial 
risk of harmful results.  In fact, research shows that the rate of medication errors is twice as 
high for those with limited English proficiency as those who are able to read their 
medication container labels. 
 
In addition, SB 698 will ensure that patients and caregivers are aware of their rights, under 
federal law and state law, to access to interpretation when they are speaking with their 
pharmacist about proper administration of their medications.  By requiring appropriate 
signage, SB 698 will inform all who come into Oregon pharmacies of their rights. 
 
As the Oregon Psychological Association, we believe that health equity can only be 
accomplished when all Oregonians are able to read and understand their medication labels 
and understand their pharmacist's directions as to proper administration. 
 
We urge the Committee to approve this important legislation and send it to the full House 
for passage. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Jenjee T. Sengkhammee, PhD 
Licensed Psychologist 
Diversity Committee Chair of the Oregon Psychological Association 
Contact: 971-217-6520; drsengkhammee@gmail.com 


